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Lara’s Bakery 3 LLC ISSUES ALLERGY ALERT ON UNDECLARED (Sesame Seed, 

Coconut, Soy, Wheat, Milk and Eggs) in Pan de Racho, Panque, Tres Leches, Chocoflan and 

Pan Surtido.  

Lara’s Bakery 3 LLC of Marshalltown, IA is recalling Pan de Racho, Panque, and Pan 

Surtido (Concha, Cema, Polvoron, Flan, Chocoflan, Tres Leches, Tostado de Guatemala, Pan 

de Guatemala, Canasta, Garibaldi, Marianas, Muffin, Pan Fino, Pastel de Glass, Pan de Trigo, 

Puerco, Bolillo, Telera), because it contains undeclared sesame seed, coconut, soy, wheat, 

milk, and egg. People who have an allergy or severe sensitivity to specific sesame seed, 

coconut, soy, wheat, milk and egg run the risk of serious or life-threatening allergic reaction if 

they consume these products.  

Pan de Racho, Panque, and Pan Surtido were distributed in Iowa and Wisconsin by 

direct delivery to retail stores.  

Pan de Racho can be identified by individually packed and it contains sesame seeds 

and colorful pink color stripes, and it’s packed in a clear plastic bag and label. Panque is in a 

clear plastic bag individually packed and labeled. Flan,Chocoflan and Tres Leches are 

packed in clear container and labeled Pan Surtido is Identified in metal trays. The product 

has been delivered by direct delivery thru November 28,2023.  

We have had no illnesses reported to date. These products would be suspended until 

Lara’s Bakery is certain that the problem has been corrected.  

 

 

 



The recall was initiated after it was discovered that products containing sesame, 

coconut, soy, wheat, milk, and eggs were distributed in packaging that did not reveal the 

presence of these allergens. The product had already been distributed to retail stores in the 

state of Iowa and Wisconsin.  

We ask our customers to return the recalled Pan de Racho, Panque, Flan, Chocoflan, Tres 

Leches, and Pan Surtido product that they have purchased for a refund by contacting us at 

(641)752-0152 or come to our location at 701 N 3rd Ave Suite C, Marshalltown IA 50158. 




